
STONE MOUNTAIN MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION

July 28, 2022


A meeting of the Stone Mountain Memorial Association was held at Evergreen Conference Center at 11:00 a.m. on Thursday, July 28, 2022
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT
Rev. Abraham Mosley, Chairman

Chris Sanders
Chris Collier

Ray S. Smith, III 
Rey Martinez 

Jeff Cown, Director of State Parks & Historic Sites 
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS ABSENT
Carolyn Meadows
Joan Thomas
OTHERS PRESENT

Bill Stephens, C.E.O.

Edna Zimmerman, Director of Finance/Administration
Michael Dombrowski, VP/General Manager, Silver Dollar City/Stone Mountain Park
Debbie Blihovde, Human Resources/Risk Manager 
Duane Studdard, Director of Operations and Planning
David Hill, Director of Public Safety
Stan Morell, VP/ Entertainment & Guest Experience Silver Dollar City/SMP

Meredith Lipson, Mauldin & Jenkins

Other members of the public

ROLL CALL
Mr. Mosley asked for a roll call.
CALL TO ORDER


Mr. Mosley called the meeting to order and stated that a quorum was present. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A motion was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Ms. Cown, and unanimously approved to waive the reading of the minutes from the previous board meeting on July 1, 2022, and to adopt the minutes as printed. A draft copy of the minutes was sent to each board member prior to the meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Teresa Hardy addressed the Board. She said she was here to talk about the changes that need to happen in the park. She noted that a few changes had happened concerning the logo. She said they wanted to make sure the other recommended changes happen as well. She said she was here to see if there was an update on the committee to write the history of the park.
PRESENTATION OF ANNUAL AUDIT REPORT

Meredith Lipson with Mauldin & Jenkins presented the annual audit report to the Board. They issued an unmodified clean opinion for 2021. There was not much change in expenses between 2020 and 2021, however revenues were down. Covid-19 has had a major impact on all business. 
FINANCE REPORT – YEAR TO DATE

Ms. Zimmerman reported that year-to-date revenues through June 30, 2022, were $3,391,013. Total operating expenses year to date were $3,761,637. The net operating loss before depreciation was $366,834. The year-to-date deficiency of revenue over expenses was $2,296,581.
The statement of cash flows reflects net cash used by operating activities of $1,427,398 year to date. The net decrease in year-to-date cash and cash equivalents was $2,312,878. Cash and investment balance at the end of the period was $11,950,050.

There is only one capital project in progress. The capital project in progress is the Stormwater Infrastructure Repair/Replacement.
A motion was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Mr. Collier, and unanimously approved to accept the financials for period ending June 30, 2022.

SILVER DOLLAR CITY/STONE MOUNTAIN PARK REPORT 

Mr. Morell updated the Board on the upcoming Labor Day Weekend. It will be September 3-5, 2022. The laser show will feature the worlds largest flame cannon and epic fireworks al three nights.

He also updated the Board on Yellow Daisy Festival. It will be September 8 thru 11, 2022.There are more than three hundred crafters and artist. There will also be a new Yellow Daisy Vintage Village. It will feature curated antiques, collectibles, home goods and décor.
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

 Assistant Chief Faith updated the Board on new hires in the department. He said the three new police officers have gotten a lot of experience in field training. The Yellow Daisy parking lot has been resurfaced and restriped. 
SMMA SERVICES DEPARTMENT


Mr. Studdard updated the Board on the storm water drainpipes. They are working on the design for the campground so it can go out for bid later this fall and start the first of the year. 
ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION
Mr. Smith made a motion to go into Executive Session and Mr. Collier seconded the motion. The Board unanimously approved the motion, and the meeting was suspended. Committee members, Mr. Stephens, Ms. Blihovde, Ms. Zimmerman, and Mr. Studdard remained in Executive Session.
A motion was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Collier, and unanimously approved to end Executive Session.

After Executive Session, the meeting reconvened.
NEW BUSINESS

A motion was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Mr. Collier, and unanimously approved to accept the Herschend exit agreement.

OLD BUSINESS
None
A motion was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Mr. Cown, and unanimously approved to Adjourn. 

Submitted by Debbie Blihovde








___________________________








Rev. Abraham Mosley, Chairman
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